
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for November 21, 2017 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for November 21, 2017 was called to order at 7pm. 
 
• The BOS observed a Moment of Silence in memory of Mr. Neville Markham. 

 
• Selectman Gary Luca participated in the meeting remotely per the Town’s Remote Participation 

Policy adopted on November 8, 2013. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to authorize a Special Municipal Employee Exemption per MGL Chapter 
268A, Sec. 20.  Selectman Hillman recused himself. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to authorize the DPW Operations Center Building Construction Contract.  

Selectman Hillman recused himself.    
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the LED Streetlight Purchase Order.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Snake Hill Road Water Service Replacement. 
 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Historic Preservation Restriction for the Pleasant Street School. 

 
• The BOS conducted the FY 2018 Tax Classification Public Hearing.  The Board of Assessors made a 

presentation and recommendation.  The BOS took public input and comment.  The BOS voted (2-1) 
to set the FY 2018 Tax Shift Factor at 1.54 (Refer to BOS Meeting Packet for 11-21-2017 for more info).   

 
• The Town received an Administrative Update from the Town Administrator including an update on 

the proposed Regional Dispatch with the Town of Shirley.  The BOS voted (3-0) to authorize a 
Town Counsel disclosure authorization for legal work for the proposed Regional Dispatch.  

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Meeting Minutes for November 7, 2017. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to adjourn the Meeting at approximately 9:30pm. 

 
• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 

7pm at the Ayer Town Hall 
 

*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


